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Rosie the Riveter is an allegorical cultural icon of World War II, representing the women who 
worked in factories and shipyards during World War II, many of whom produced munitions and war 
supplies. These women sometimes took entirely new jobs replacing the male workers who joined 
the military. Rosie the Riveter is used as a symbol of American feminism and women's  
economic advantage. 
 
A "Rosie" putting rivets on an Vultee A-31 Vengeance in Nashville, Tennessee in 1943. 

Similar images of women war workers appeared in other countries such as Britain and Australia. The idea of 
Rosie the Riveter originated in a song written in 1942 by Redd Evans and John Jacob Loeb. Images of women  
workers were widespread in the media in formats such as government posters, and commercial advertising was 
heavily used by the government to encourage women to volunteer for wartime service in factories. Rosie the 
Riveter became the subject and title of a Hollywood film in 1944.  

 
The term "Rosie the Riveter" was first used in 1942 in a song of the same name 
written by Redd Evans and John Jacob Loeb. The song was recorded by numerous artists, including the 
popular big band leader Kay Kyser, and it became a  
national hit. The song portrays "Rosie" as a tireless assembly line worker, who earned a  
"Production E" doing her part to help the American war effort. 

The identity of the "real" Rosie the riveter is debated. Candidates include, Rosina "Rosie" Bonavita who worked 
for Convair in San Diego, California. Rosalind P. Walter, who "came from old money and worked on the night shift building 
the F4U Corsair fighter." Later in life Walter was a philanthropist, a board member of the WNET public television station in New 
York and an early and long-time supporter of the Charlie Rose interview show. Rose Will Monroe, a riveter at the Willow 
Run Aircraft Factory in Ypsilanti, Michigan, building B-24 bombers for the U.S. Army Air Forces. Born in Pulaski County, Kentucky 
in 1920, she moved to Michigan during World War II. The song "Rosie the Riveter" was already popular when Monroe was  
selected to portray her in a promotional film about the war effort at home. "Rosie" went on to become perhaps the most widely 
recognized icon of that era. The films and posters she appeared in were used to encourage women to go to work in support of 
the war effort. At the age of 50, Monroe realized her dream of flying when she obtained a pilot's license. In 1978, she crashed in 
her small propeller plane when the engine failed during takeoff. The accident resulted in the loss of one kidney and the sight in 
her left eye, and ended her flying career. She died from kidney failure on May 31, 1997, in Clarksville, Indiana at the age of 77. 

In Canada in 1941, Veronica Foster became "Ronnie, the Bren Gun Girl", Canada's poster girl representing women in the war 
effort 

NO ONE LEFT BEHIND 
POLICY STATEMENT 

NO ONE LEFT BEHIND is a publication of UNIFOR Local 2169 and is intended to educate and  

inform the members. The views expressed are those of the writer and not necessarily of the 

UNIFOR or Local 2169, The Communication Committee reserves the right to edit for clarity or 

fact. Material of sexist, racist or defamatory nature will not be printed. 
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Messages from the President and Vice-President 

Chris Santos & Lovely Ancheta 
Hi Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Here we are 2 years into a Pandemic and just survived one of the worst winters our Province has ever seen and 
guess what?  We are seeing a light at the end of the tunnel! Restrictions being lifted and mountains of snow melting 
away at reasonable rate…. Proof of how resistant Manitobans are and always will be. 
 
My goals for our Local has not changed or veered and the Leadership and myself still work hard in trying to engage 
this Membership and we will not give up. We can’t do it alone. We need Members to help. Help us help you with 
filling out the survey that has been put out by our Standing Committee Chairs. Let us know what it will take to get you to play a part 
of moving this Local forward. It’s a quick 5mins survey that will really help steer the Leadership to provide our members with what 
you all want. Make the Union YOUR Union. Have a voice in what you want to see from your Union! Fill out the survey. 
 
This month Delegates, Executives and Chairs will be attending the Prairie Regional Council to discuss issues that revolve around the 
region and how we can address things like Local Training, Engagement, helping the vulnerable and pretty much try to make real of 
what we all dream of what our National Union should look like and should be doing. It’s a 3-day conference and will be held in our 
city. This is all happening in person. Exciting times, seeing for the past 2 years it’s all been virtual. It’s a big step to get back to 
“normal”. 
 
As we start to see in-person events start up again, it’s no different for our Paid Education Leave. They have opened the National 
Training Center in Port Elgin to out of Province participants again. Our Education Committee didn’t take this lightly and took  
advantage of the opportunity. We will be sending more than 20 members to be trained during the Spring/Summer sessions. For 
those that do not know exactly what PEL offers and are interested in training, reach out to the Education Committee or me and we 
will be more than happy to explain and guide you through the process. All our contacts are available on our website. 
 
So… “the elephant in the room.” Our National President, Jerry Dias… There really isn’t much to say as they are only allegations  
currently. It’s disappointing it’s reached public media and a man that has done so much for the Labour movement, his name will be 
dragged through the mud. Again, at this point it’s just allegations and keep in mind, there is a ton of politics involved in this that we 
don’t know, with Jerry retiring and folks looking for endorsement(s) things do get ugly and unfortunately the entire Country now 
knows. I will keep people informed as things unfold. Regardless of what happens, our Union will move forward and ensure our  
representation is provided for our next round of Bargaining next year.  
 
That said, get involved and participate in the discussion groups we will be having with zones and classifications. Details are just  
being ironed out now, but something will be offered to Members to partake in zone specific discussions. Notices will be sent out via 
personal emails so if you know of somebody that hasn’t provided their personal email to the Union, please encourage them to do 
so. It’s not rocket science that we shouldn’t be communicating Union business on Company emails. 
 
I will close off by wishing everybody a healthy and happy spring season. Enjoy friends, family, and nicer weather. We are only as 
strong as our weakest link.  Get involved in any capacity and let’s come together to achieve great things! 
 
In Solidarity,  
Chris Santos 

Hello my Sisters and Brothers, 
 
To begin, I would like to thank everyone for your support in electing me for Vice President. Being in a new position, 
there will be a lot of learning curves but I am willing to take the time to learn to serve you all. I’m excited to repre-
sent Local 2169. 
 
It was nice to see those who came out for Billiard night. It was fun. With many more  
activities / events to come there will be more opportunities for all of us to come out to join the fun. I look forward 
to getting to know you all in another setting besides work. Please come join us in our next event. Hope to see you all there.  
 
In solidarity, 
Lovely Ancheta 
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Message from the Plant Chair 

Jeff Papoff 
Hello Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Although we’ve spent more than 2 years dealing with COVID, it looks like the worst is finally  
behind us! Masks are now optional, and things are almost back to “normal”. We survived together, 
with minimal disruption and limited financial hardship. 
 
We’re almost 5 months into the current term, and your Shop Committee is finding its rhythm. It’s 
been a hectic few months, with a steep learning curve for a few of us (myself included!), but your 
Reps have accepted the challenge, and it’s clear everyone has the best interests of our Local in 
mind. 
 
So far 112 of our laid off members have accepted their recall letters, and most have returned to work already. It’s been 
great seeing everyone again, and I look forward to welcoming the remaining 238 back soon. 
 
Your Shop Committee is working hard to reduce the backlog of grievances on file. While COVID may have been an 
 excuse for a while, it’s time to move on and get things done. So far this term, while we’ve filed 10 new Step 2  
Grievances, we’ve also settled 23 previous ones. The current total of 68 Step 2 Grievances is still far too high, but we 
are committed to lowering that number every chance we get. We’ve also settled multiple grievances in the less formal 
Step 1 stage, resulting in fair resolves and payouts for over 40 of our members. 
 
As much as we try to lower the number of grievances on file, certain managers continue to give us reasons to file new 
ones. One of the leading issues lately is the Company messing with the demarcation of jobs, blurring the lines of where 
one classification ends, and another begins. While it is normal for different jobs to overlap one another in some ways,  
it is not normal and not the intent for entire processes of one classification to be done by, or moved to, another.  
This is happening more and more lately, with managers making determinations of who does what, without following 
proper protocols or involving the Union. We have already grieved a few of these situations and will continue to grieve 
further violations as they happen. 
 
I’ve said this many times, but it bears repeating again: Whether one of your coworkers is off work on a disability claim, 
or at work on an accommodation, the reasons why are NONE OF YOUR BUSINESS! There are processes to follow to get 
that accommodation or claim put in place, and there are laws protecting the individual’s privacy. For any given  
situation, there are many people involved, including doctors, physiotherapists, managers, HR, the Union,  
the Return-to-Work Coordinator/Disability Management Specialist, Canada Life, WCB, MPI and the member  
themselves. All these people have a role ensuring that the individual member’s Human Rights are upheld, needs are 
met, and privacy is respected. Although you may have questions about someone’s situation, it is not your right to know 
the medical specifics of anyone other than yourself, and it’s not the job of this Union to police each other. We are not 
doctors and we can’t be questioning the integrity of those who are. We must put our trust in the many checks and  
balances that are in place.  
 
It’s been almost 4 years since the current contract was ratified, and yet we continue to hear complaints about it.  
It’s been established many times that at least 33% of our members thought the current contract wasn’t a good one, 
and everyone agrees that it was presented and explained horribly. But it’s time to stop beating a dead horse!  
Let’s move on and start looking to the future instead. We all need to focus on what we can accomplish together going  
forward. Respect the past and learn from it, but let it go. If we continue living in the past, we’re doomed to repeat it. 
There will be many challenges ahead, so let’s get united and start planning for 2023! 
 
Until next time 
In Solidarity, 
Jeff Papoff 

Did you know…? 

2023 is a Contract Year! 

The Bargaining Survey will be coming later this year. We want to know what’s  

Important to you. Share your thoughts and ideas with your Shop Committee. 
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Message from Zone 1 Rep 

Brian Corrigal 
Hello Sisters and Brothers of local 2169.  
 
I'd like to welcome back all the recalled members!  As of March 112 laid off members have been  
recalled with more coming.  Hope to see everyone back soon! 
  
Lately there has been a lot of movement around the plant due to production rates and requirements 
around the assembly shops. I want to remind everyone that seniority protects your classification and 
your shift.  Lateral transfers within the assembly classification from shop to shop are not typically done 
by seniority.  I know a lot of people don’t agree with that but that is what the current language reads. 
  
It’s been a long road of Covid related mandates and I’m very happy to see things slowly getting back to normal!  Please 
be mindful of everyone’s right to wear a mask if they feel comfortable doing so.  Some people's comfort level will take 
time to return to normal and it’s important that we all respect one another’s choices.  
  
After the long cold winter we had I hope we can all enjoy a nice hot summer!  Stay healthy and take care.  
  
In solidarity 
Brian Corrigal 

Hello to all the members of Zone 2.  
 
My name is Rick Paintin and it is my honor to represent you as your shop steward. I hope you may all 
have pleasant and stress free work days but in the event you need information or representation I urge 
you to reach out to me with your concerns. If I don't know the answers I will endeavor to find them 
and get back to you ASAP. If the pandemic has taught us nothing else it is that updates and changes 
can occur before ink is dry on the page. 
 
 With the pandemic lifting and an increase in demand for travel from our locked down lives our industry is starting to 
pick up. This happy occurrence will likely mean recalls of laid off employees as well as increased work in our shops. I 
would urge people to be helpful to those returning employees, mindful of busier forklift aisles and remember to work 
in a safe and effective manner as the goal should always be to be safe so we can enjoy the fruits of our labors. 
 
Zone 2 is a large area that can have a lot going on and I try to be out and about in the building regularly, I urge anyone 
with concerns or questions to feel free to talk with me about anything, whether its related to the CBA, your job or how 
we may long for the end of the ice and snow.  As your shop steward we may not always agree but by keeping open 
lines of communication and listening to one another chances are far greater of meeting the challenges you face in your 
work day. I look forward to all the challenges coming my way as business picks up and we move forward to the ever 
looming contract negotiations that are closer than you may think.   
 
 I look forward to my time being your representative. 
 
 In Solidarity, 
Rick Paintin 

Message from Zone 2 Rep 

Rick Paintin 

Did you know…? 
 Zone-specific Q&As are coming 

soon!  
We’re looking forward to meeting 
with each of the zones throughout 
the year. Watch your e-mail and 

sign up when it’s your zone’s turn! 
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Message from Zone 3 Rep 

John Tomayer 
Hello Members of Unifor 2169, Ramadan Mubarak and Happy Easter 
 
Your shop committee and the company will be meeting April 22 to discuss step 2 grievances and  
hopefully find resolution for many of these. The patience of our membership is appreciated during the 
grievance process. 
 
An ongoing issue in our plant between your Union and the company is the issue of demarcation of 
work. Sometimes management chooses to reassign work between job classifications. While some work 
duties in our job descriptions do overlap between classifications, your Union insists that the company holds to past 
practice as to who should perform these duties. This is not a new issue in our workplace, and we must remain vigilant 
where we see this occur. 
 
An especially prevalent issue in our zone is contracting. The company continues to assign work that belongs to our  
bargaining unit employees to contractors, most of whom are not certified. Uncertified contractors would not support 
our members during a strike or lockout, which could become a severe problem during negotiations. We must continue 
to protect our negotiated rights in the Collective Agreement. 
 
During our April 22 meeting with the company, I will be addressing issues of demarcation in Core and N.C. Operators, 
as well as contracting against our Maintenance team. 
 
This issue of layoff is an issue we should include in our upcoming contract negotiations with the company.  
The company cited COVID and emergency action to layoff 250 of our members at once. Including language in our  
upcoming CBA with the company could protect our membership from such a large-scale layoff. 
 
The general membership meeting is an ideal sounding board for you to voice your concerns about the company and 
your rights in the CBA. Attendance continues to be with zoom until the membership decides to return to in-person 
meetings. 
 
April sees many young adults prepare for exams at University. Best wishes to these future leaders and workers. To all, 
have a safe and healthy spring, or rather what passes for spring this year, and a safe and happy summer. 
 
In Solidarity, 
John Tomayer   

Did you know…? 

May is Election Month! 

Elections will be held for Delegates to Aerospace, 

Canadian, and Prairie Regional Councils, as well as 

the Constitution Convention.  

Did you know…? 

Unifor is more than Auto and Aviation! 

 Unifor also represents members in  areas such as 

Media, Energy, Forestry, Telecommunications, Hos-

pitality and Gaming, Retail, and Health Care. 

CONTRACT COUNTDOWN 

AS OF MAY 1, 2022 
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Message from Zone 5 Rep 

Ernie Morrissette 
Greetings Sisters and Brothers of Local 2169. 
 
I would like to start off by thanking the membership for welcoming me into my new role as your zone 5 
evening shift rep. With the help of my co-reps who have been very helpful, I have learned so much in 
such a short time, and will continue to educate and get the training I need to be ready for anything that 
comes our way. I recently finished the grievance handling course and had some training in mental 
health awareness. I will also be taking a course in May, conflict resolution. 
 
One thing I would like to communicate is that our door is always open. I personally like to be out on the floor. So if you 
see me please do not hesitate to stop me to answer any questions you may have or to just chat. Spring is coming and 
this never ending winter is finally coming to an end. So that being said, remember to take some time to yourself. It is 
good for your physical and mental well being. Thank you for your time. 
 
In solidarity, 
Ernie Morrissette 

Hello Members.  
 
It has been a horrible winter and I am sure by now everyone is looking forward to the sun and shorts. 
With covid restrictions coming to an end I hope many of you are making plans to get out with friends 
and family. I haven’t been to a social or night club since this thing started over 2 years ago. Time to get 
out and boogie. Anyone is welcome to join me.  
 
In the meantime It is nice to see more of our members getting recalled this month, 30 to be exact and 
more to come. Our midnight shift has been expanding and we are up over 60 now. With the recalls coming I am sure a 
big chunk of them will be on the midnight shift. Hopefully this will lead to cafeteria service again soon.  
 
The union has been working hard with the company on various issues and getting good results to boot. Join me and the 
others at our next Union meeting to update you on some of the progress we have been making. Please, going forward 
if any of you have any issues or problems you come talk to your reps so we can help in any way we can. I know  
sometimes it is difficult to talk about some things but we are here to help and want to if you will let us. This is a very 
caring committee and we are discreet in anything you discuss with us. I love knowing I helped someone through some 
difficult situations and put them in touch with others that can help. I want this message to sink in. I hate when  
someone gets in trouble and finds out about it after the fact. Give us the chance to advise you and help accordingly.  
 
We have our contract coming up in a little over a year. I am hoping this membership bonds together so we can 
strengthen our position at the table come contract time. Strong union means better negotiating. Let’s get back our  
Union spirit and together we will get a good contract. Enjoy the summer and time with your families.   
 
In solidarity,  
Dave Habib. 

Message from Zone 6 Rep 

Dave Habib 
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Message from the  

Communications Committee 
Dear Brothers and Sister, 
 
We would like to start off by thanking the membership for their support and patience with the 
changes to the way we communicate within the Union. The decision to start using personal 
emails allows us to communicate and share Union business without using accounts that are 
owned and can be tracked by the company. This method will prove especially beneficial as end 
of contract time nears and the ratification process begins. Sensitive information should only be  
communicated to members, out of the company’s reach. Therefore, we strongly encourage  
everyone to submit their personal email, in order to receive Union communications. You can do so on our website  
under the Subscribe tab. 
 
We are currently using a mass messaging system that is part of our website hosting deal and we are still working out 
some kinks. We are aware that some members aren’t receiving certain emails. Some of the issues could be server 
settings on their phones or they could simply just be sitting in the Junk/Spam folder. We can assure you that your  
personal email addresses are not being shared with a third party, and our email database will only be used to send  
Local 2169 information such as All Up emails. 
 
Our committee consists of Tom Suver (Committee Chair), Robinna Galvez, Christian Moises, Devon Morgan, Gord  
Fjeldstad. Everyone has a specific role in our committee, and we work well together to make sure we don’t miss  
anything and that you are properly informed. 
 
Our Facebook Group is constantly growing, and we appreciate your engagement on it. It has been nice to see everyone 
chiming in with comments, likes and hearts. We monitor comments as we want to avoid bickering and conflict. The 
intent of the closed Facebook Group is to build solidarity. Please keep in mind that we can’t catch everything right 
away, but we will make every effort to keep up with it and feel free to contact us if we missed something. 
 
Our website has gone stagnant a bit over the pandemic as there wasn’t much going on due to the restrictions. With 
them being lifted, there will be more events and more updates on our website. Please take a look at it every once in a 
while, www.unifor2169.ca.  
 
Our communications boards need an update as well. We are currently working on getting a proper communications 
board into the cafeteria where you will be well informed. In the past it was hidden in the corner, and nobody really 
knew it was even there. The new location will be to the right of the entrance as you walk in from the factory (the old 
mailbox wall). Keep an eye out. There is also a communication board by the Health and Safety office, and we will try to 
add another one in Phase 5 area as well. 
 
Finally, we are still talking about getting a proper Unifor 2169 App. This is a long process and very costly and we will be 
talking to developers once we know the features we need. We are hoping it will be in place before the end of our term. 
 
In conclusion, this committee is very busy. A lot of times, we have chats about ideas and suggestions on our personal 
time and it is very nice to see that everyone on this committee is dedicated to making a difference in the Union’s  
communication. We hope you enjoy this newsletter and don’t hesitate to leave feedback or a suggestion that can be 
emailed to our committee’s chair at tom.suver@unifor2169.ca  
 
In Solidarity Did you know…? 

We need your personal e-mail! 

We’re no longer using Company e-mail for most communications, so if you 

want the latest news, join the majority of Local 2169 members and pass it 

on! 

http://www.unifor2169.ca
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Message from the  

Health and Safety Committee 
Let me begin by welcoming back all the recently recalled members and sharing a JHSC update with 
everyone . 
  
As I mentioned In the Dec newsletter, the RTW meetings restarted and are continuing on a bi-weekly 
basis. I remind the members to always take a moment and make a copy of all papers you're handing in 
to Canada Life, the company or the return to work coordinator. Further, for those employees being 
accommodated  please remember to follow your work restrictions outlined on your OHAF as they are 
in place to help you with your injuries. 
 
In February, we restarted the Ergo subcommittee meetings and continue to do so on a weekly basis. The goal of the 
team is to meet and get engaged out on the shop floor doing projects, providing information  and helping with any  
ergo and safety improvements they can make. I have included a checklist to look over highlighting some awareness 
items in the workplace that members may encounter on a daily basis. Also, there is now a power mobile team with one 
JHSC member that meets bi-weekly to discuss and look at concerns pertaining to mobile equipment operating in the 
building. Each day there are a variety of items I get calls about. Over the past few months I have worked with various 
work areas throughout the building helping them with their concerns. Let's continue to keep addressing the issues we 
feel the need to be looked at and continue working towards a better solution. One final note please keep in mind if you 
are hurt at work and seek medical attention from the hospital or clinic that you are paid for the rest of the  day.  
 
In Solidarity,  
Christos Papagiannopoulos  
Health & Safety co chair  

Message from the  

AWOC Committee 
First off, I would like to introduce myself! My name is Chris Moises. I would like to thank the previous Chair, Glenn  
Amposta for believing in me enough to help fill in this position.  
  
Since the last newsletter, under the guidance of Glenn, we were able to help clean Main Street, deliver packages to 
residential school survivors, and with big thanks to the members, collected and delivered an amazing amount of winter 
apparel for those in need!  
  
Our overall goal as a committee is to create a safe space for all cultures and racial backgrounds in our membership, to 
showcase such cultures and backgrounds, as well as actively helping the community and those who are in need of 
help.  
  
If you are someone who is interested in our volunteering work or have suggestions on how we can help the community 
you can always send me an email at christian.moises@unifor2169.ca and I will definitely get back to you! 
  
In Solidarity, 
Chris Moises 
AWOC Chair 

Did you know…? 

You can spend less on prescriptions!  

Use a pharmacy with lower dispensing fees, such as Costco. Our 

health plan covers fees up to $10, so find one that charges less 

than that. Shop around! 
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Message from the  

Young Workers Committee 
Hello Brothers and Sisters 
 
First off, the Young Workers Committee would like to welcome our newest members, Shane Lafrenais and Aron  
Chartrand. We thank them for stepping up to fill the positions and look forward to working with each of them. 
 
The committee has been busy these last few months both in the workplace and the community. 
Having the opportunity to participate in a Young Workers webinar: Our Future Is Worth the Fight, on February 24, 2022 
hosted by Ontario Young Workers was very encouraging and helpful. We made many connections with other locals 
from coast to coast that have lots of resources to offer which will help provide some direction and knowledge for our 
committee going forward. 
 
We volunteered our time to help Ma Mawi WI Chi Itata Centre (Mamawi) with hamper deliveries on March 18th. With 
assistance from Gina Smoke, the national’s Indigenous Liaison, we were able to deliver a total of 62 hampers across the 
city to help many families in need. The teamwork shown and commitment to help in the community was amazing to 
see. Mamawi is in constant need of help. If anyone is looking for ways to support, please feel free to reach out to any 
committee member for details. 
 
We would like to encourage everyone to get involved, know the issues our local is dealing with, talk to each other and 
follow your Union. With the easing of restrictions we can all look forward to regaining a sense of normal and enjoy the 
spring and summer months to come. Remember to stay safe everyone. 
 
In solidarity, 
Robert Easter-Young Workers Chair 
Clay Bakkum 
Robinna Galvez 
Aron Chartrand 
Shane Lafrenais 

Message from the  

Education Committee 
Hello Sisters and Brothers, 
 
The Education Committee is excited that PEL has started back up and we will be sending members once again after two 
years! We also know that there are going to be some members that will still be anxious and cautious about traveling so 
we are also looking into getting more local area courses brought to Winnipeg. 
 
We hope for this term that we will see more members that have not previously applied to take any courses and if  
anyone has any concerns or questions about applying, please contact any of the members of the Education Committee. 
There is nothing stronger than a well-educated membership! 
 
In Sol, 
Devon Morgan (chair) 
Mark David 
Chris Cochico 
Chris Carriere 
Harold Normand 

Did you know…? 

In-Person training has resumed! 

Over 20 of our members have signed up for courses this Spring and  

Summer. Watch for more educational opportunities coming later this year. 
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Message from the  

Women’s Committee 
Hello Sisters and Brothers, 
  
We have officially filled all the spots in our committee, please welcome our newest member, 
Marianne Moder (MJ).  
  
We have been extremely busy with engaging the membership with really fun activities. We 
hosted the first ever Picture Day for our local during the month of February to showcase all the 
beautiful women in our membership. Out of 103 women currently active, we had 33 of them 

participate. It was a really nice break, and a different experience to take photos with our sisters and see their smiling 
faces again. We hope everyone enjoyed their time with us!  
  
We also collected feminine hygiene products to donate to Villa Rosa in honor of International Women’s Day!  We were 
able to fill up 2 boxes and deliver them to Villa Rosa.  
  
A special thank you goes out to Daryl Doell, Jennifer Costa, Jeff Pappoff, Papa G and Chris Santos for all your help with 
set up, lending us your equipment and muscles and helping with drop off to Villa Rosa.  Our events would not have 
been possible without your help! We truly appreciate you guys!   
  
In Solidarity,   
Women's Committee   

Message from the  

Recreation Committee 
Hello Brothers and Sisters of UNIFOR 2169! 
 
Just an update from the Rec Committee, our first event was a night of pool and appetizers, 
and it went well! We would like more of you guys to come out and get to know each other so 
that we can show the company that we are united. We are planning a bingo bowling event 
sometime in April.  Hope to see you guys out at this event! 
 
In Solidarity,   
Recreation Committee 

Message from the  

Human Rights Committee 
Dear Sisters and Brothers 
 
The human rights of our members is our number one priority. Every member of Unifor 2169 matters and we all need to 
get involved. Meetings are every third Wednesday of the month and we also have a couple volunteer opportunities in 
the near future. The Rec Committee is also setting up a lot of functions so come on out. Engage and get involved… 
 
In Solidarity,   
Human Rights Committee  -  Chris Carriere (chair), Jeff Sawyer, Gary Misko, Lito Ochea, Sayid Sid Alli 
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UNIFOR 2169 

Pictures 

LOCAL 2169 EVENT PICTURES 
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UNIFOR 2169 

Pictures 

LOCAL 2169 COMMUNITY OUTREACH  
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Leadership of 

Local 2169 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

 
 

PRESIDENT 
CHRIS SANTOS 

 
VICE PRESIDENT 

LOVELY ANCHETA 
 

PLANT CHAIR 
JEFF PAPOFF 

 
RECORDING SECRETARY 

MARK DAVID 
 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
CHESTER LAGMAN 

 
TRUSTEE 

TOM SUVER 
CHRIS COCHICO 

ERNIE MORRISSETTE 
 

GUIDE 
JOHN TOMAYER 

 
SARGENT AT ARMS 

BRIAN CORRIGAL 
 

HEALTH & SAFETY CHAIR 
CHRISTOS PAPAGIANOPOULUS 

SHOP COMMITTEE 
 
 

PLANT CHAIR 
JEFF PAPOFF 

431-374-1590 
 

ZONE 1 
BRIAN CORRIGAL 

431-374-1582 
 

ZONE 2 
RICK PAINTIN 
431-374-0839 

 
ZONE 3 

JOHN TOMAYER 
431-374-1591 

 
ZONE 4 

GARY MISKO 
431-374-1586 

 
ZONE 5 

ERNIE MORRISSETTE 
431-374-1583 

 
ZONE 6 

DAVE HABIB 
431-374-1277 

STANDING COMMITTEE 
CHAIRS 

 
 

BYLAWS COMMITTEE 
GARY MISKO 

 
WOMEN’S COMMITTE 

ROBINNA GALVEZ 
 

RECREATION COMMITTEE 
GLENN AMPOSTA 

 
COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 

TOM SUVER 
 

YOUNG WORKERS COMMITTEE 
ROBERT EASTER 

 
EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

DEVON MORGAN 
 

AWOC COMMITTEE 
CHRIS MOISES 

 
HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE 

CHRIS CARIERRE 
 

HEALTH & SAFETY COMMITTEE 
CHRISTOS PAPAGIANOPOULUS 

 
DISABILITY COMMITTEE 

ANTHONY CUENCA 
 

UNION IN POLITICS COMMITTEE 
CHRIS COCHICO 

 
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

CHRIS CARIERRE 

 

UNION OFFICE 
204-837-2630 

 
PRIVATE UNION LINE 

204-885-9557 

 

HEALTH AND SAFETY OFFICE 
204-831-2635 

 
HEALTH AND SAFETY CELL 

431-374-1587 

OTHER IMPOTANT PHONE NUMBERS 

Engagement   

Survey 
Dear Sisters and Brothers,  

 
Our goal for this term is to unify our Union and we wanted it to start from our leadership. After the meeting 

with all the committee’s chairs we created a survey that was shared with all of you via email,  
Facebook and website (www.unifor2169.ca) and is still available for you to fill it out. We will be closing the 

survey on Saturday April 30, 2022  and collecting all the data after to share in the next newsletter.  
 

We want to hear from you, the Good, the Bad and the Ugly.  


